

John McElvaney
Solicitor
Director of Legal Services
County Hall
Matlock
Derbyshire
DE4 3AG

Telephone: 01629 538303 Ask for: John McElvaney

Our Ref: Your Ref:

Hardyal Dhindsa
Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire
Butterley Hall
Ripley
Derbyshire
DE5 3RS

17 November 2016

BY E-MAIL ONLY

Re: Confirmation Hearing in respect of the proposed appointment of Mr Andrew Dale as the Chief Finance Officer for the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner.

Dear Hardyal,

I am writing to report the outcome of the Confirmation Hearing which was held at County Hall in Matlock today.

Having reviewed the proposed appointment, the Police and Crime Panel unanimously resolved to recommend to you that Andrew Dale should be appointed to the post of Chief Finance Officer for the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner. I look forward to receiving your response to the Panel's recommendation.

As is required by legislation, this letter, confirming the Panel's recommendation, will be published by placing it on the Council's website. I agree with your suggestion in your letter of the 9th November that the Panel's recommendation and your response should be placed on our respective websites at the same time.

I am providing a copy of this letter to Andrew Dale, as well as your Chief Executive, David Peet, and I would like to thank you both, on behalf of the Chair of the Panel (who is also provided a copy of this letter) for attending the Confirmation Hearing.

Yours sincerely,

John McElvaney

John Mc Warry

CC:

Andrew Dale, Chief Finance Officer for the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner.

David Peet, Chief Executive for the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner.

Councillor Julie Hill, Chair of the Derbyshire Police and Crime Panel.



The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire Butterley Hall, Ripley Derbyshire DE5 3RS

T: **0300 122 6000** F: **0300 122 7797**

E: pccoffice@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk

Mr. John McElvaney Solicitor Director of Legal Services County Hall Matlock Derbyshire DE4 3AG

17.11.2016

Dear John

Confirmation Hearing in respect of the proposed appointment of Mr Andrew Dale as the Chief Finance Officer for the Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire

Thank you for your letter dated 17.11.216 relaying the Police and Crime Panel's unanimous support for my proposed Chief Finance Officer, Mr Andrew Dale. I am, of course, delighted to be able to acknowledge and enact your recommendation fully. It is good to know that I have the Panel's support for those in my senior team.

I shall arrange for a copy of your letter, and a copy of this, to be published on my website at 12.00 noon tomorrow, Friday 18.11.16.

May I take this opportunity to thank you, your officer colleagues and the Panel themselves for your support in holding a timely confirmation hearing.

Yours sincerely,

Hardyal Dhindsa

Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire

